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Friday 8th November 2019 

 

The contents of this and every newsletter is relevant information to both 

our school and Little Lizards parents. 
 

The Start of Our Day 

Please see below a gentle reminder of the times and routine we follow each morning. 

We would be grateful if these timings were adhered to each day. Thank you for 

your understanding.  

 

8.00 am – Little Lizards Breakfast Club. Please call staff to book your child a place.  
 

8.45 am - The front door will be open for the start of the school day. 
 

8.55 am –We kindly ask that parents and carers have left the school building by this time. Children 

arriving after 9am will need to sign in at the front office. 
 

9.00 am – To keep our children safe the front door will be locked and registers will be taken. The 

gate from the playground to Croft Parc will also be locked at 9.05am until 3pm. 
 

3.30 pm – The gate leading from the playground to Croft Parc will be locked until the following 

morning.  

 

Remembrance Sunday 

We will be laying our poppy wreath at the monument at St Wynwallow 

Church this Sunday 10th November, on behalf of the school and Little 

Lizards. Phoebe and Oliver from Kittiwakes class will be laying our 

wreath this year. It would be lovely to see as many of our children 

there as possible by 10.35, dressed in full school uniform. We have a 

box of poppies, wristbands and other fun accessories which we will be 

selling after school today here in school. 

 

 

 

 



                                                     

 

Cross Country League- New Dates 

The rescheduled dates for Cross Country are as follows: 

Tuesday 19th November at Helston Community College, this race will also include 

an Infant Fun Run. Tuesday 21st January at Mullion School, this race is for our 

junior children only. Both of these events begin from 4pm and letters will go out to the children 

nearer the time.  
 

Touch Rugby League 

Congratulations to our Touch Rugby team who have completed their set of 

matches in this year’s league. All of the children who took part played brilliantly. 

We are delighted to have some new faces in the squad and if your child didn’t 

play in the matches this time – don’t worry, they will certainly be involved in 

future games! When all of the other schools have completed their matches, we should get a final 

league position, of which we will inform you of in due course.  Touch Rugby will continue on a Thursday 

after school – the last session will be on Thursday 5th December.  Thank you to Ted and Steve for 

their continuous help and support.   

Ted has organised a friendly Touch Rugby tournament to take place between Landewednack and St 

Michaels School, in Helston on Monday 18th November. Ted would like the whole Touch Rugby club to 

attend if possible. Letters will being going home next week with more information.  
 



                                                     

 

Healthy Snack 

A reminder that children in Years 3-6, are welcome to bring in a piece of fruit or a 

heathy snack to enjoy at break time each day. Children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 will 

continue to be given fruit which is provided free.  

 

****************************************************************************************** 

Attendance  
A polite reminder, that unless for exceptional circumstances or illness, any child absent from school 

will be marked in our registers as unauthorised. Though we understand the reasons why holidays are 

taken during school time, we are becoming increasingly concerned about the number of time some of 

our children are spending away from school. As from the 1st September 2013, Head teachers were no 

longer able to authorise any holiday in term time. Please be aware that an accumulation of 

Unauthorised Absence could lead to prosecution under the Education Act 1996.  

 
 

***************************************************************************************** 

Yoghurt Pots and Cardboard Rolls! 

Choughs class would be very grateful for donations of clean yoghurt pots and cardboard kitchen rolls 

please. If you have any to spare, please pass them on to Claire Humby or Lyndsay Bray. Thank you.   

 

Year 5 & 6 Residential Trip to Butlin’s – June 2020 

It’s not too late for your child to book a place on the Butlin’s Residential trip next June. Please see 

Lyndsay Bray if you would like a copy of the information letter. Mrs Jones will be holding a parents’ 

meeting about the trip in due course. A date for this will follow shortly.  



                                                     

 

BACS Payments  

If you wish to settle an outstanding account with either school or Little Lizards you can do so by using 

the following online banking information….. 

Southerly Point Cooperative MAT 

Sort Code: 38-80-48 

Account Number: 54497360 

When making a payment please include the invoice number if you have one. It is also vital that you 

mark your payment with LA which enables the MAT office to recognise it as a Landewednack School 

payment. Please also ensure that you have included your child’s name and what the payment is for.  

 

Ordering School Uniform 

Please click on the link to set up an account with School Trends. 

www.schooltrendsonline.com/uniform/LandewednackPrimarySchoolTR127PB 

 

Christmas Rainbow Raffle 

As part of our Christmas Fayre this year, the School Association will be holding a Christmas Rainbow 

Raffle. Children from each year group are being asked to bring in a small gift/ prize to donate to the 

raffle. The colours are as follows: Reception – Red, Year 1 – Blue, Year 2 – Green, Year 3 – Yellow, 

Year 4 – Orange, Year 5 – Purple, Year 6 – Pink and Little Lizards – anything with a bit of sparkle!  

Gifts wrapped up in the appropriate coloured paper will also be fine. These prizes can be brought in to 

school at any time. Many thanks.  

 

Christmas Fayre 

Our Christmas Fayre takes place on Tuesday 26th November in the school hall from 2-4pm. The 

School Association would be grateful if the Rainbow Raffle prizes could be in school by next Friday 

15th November. They are also asking for filled glass/plastic jars for the Tombola stall. These jars can 

be filed be sweets, small toys or anything! Any donations of raffle prizes and refreshments to serve 

during the afternoon would also be very gratefully received. Many thanks in advance. Please see 

Demelza Vincent if you would like, or know of anybody who would like a stall at the Christmas Fayre.  

 

Christmas Cards 

As with previous years, the children have been designing their own Christmas cards 

which you will be able to purchase. Should you wish to place an order, an order form 

with your child’s design on it will be sent home either today or on Monday. Please 

complete the form and return it along with correct payment to Lyndsay Bray by 

Wednesday 13th November. Please be aware that no orders will be placed 

unless accompanied with the correct payment.  
 

After School Club Commitment! 

Please could we reiterate that if your child will not be attending any of our after school clubs (for any 

reason) that parents inform Lyndsay Bray first thing in the morning. Your child’s absence from an 

after school club is also a huge safeguarding issue as we are responsible for your child until the club 

has finished. Thank you for your understanding.   

PLEASE NOTE – Miss Wells will open the back gate for children to leave after Netball. For all 

other clubs children must leave via the front school entrance.  

 

http://www.schooltrendsonline.com/uniform/LandewednackPrimarySchoolTR127PB


                                                     

 

 

 



                                                     

 
 

 

 
 

 

Christmas Events and Activities 

Our Christmas events and activities will take place as follows: 
 

 

 Tuesday 26th November - Christmas Fayre organised by the School Association.  

2pm – 4pm in the school hall. 

 

 Friday 6th December - The Lizard Lifeboat Station Christmas Carolaire. Our school choir 

(Children in years 3-6) have been invited to take part. Letters have gone home to those 

involved. 
 

 Wednesday 11th December - School & Little Lizards Christmas Lunch. 
 

 Friday 13th December – Christmas Jumper Day! The children are invited to wear their best 

festive jumper instead of their usual green jumper, cardigan or fleece in exchange for a 

donation to Save the Children. 

 

 Monday 16th December – Little Lizards Christmas Concert at 2pm in the school hall.          

Mince pies and refreshments will be served afterwards.  

 

 Tuesday 17th & Wednesday 18th December - Infant Nativity from 2pm in the school hall. 

 

 Thursday 19th December – Junior Carol Service at St Wynwallow Church from 6.30pm.         

 

 Friday 20th December – Christmas Party & Break up for the Christmas Holiday @ 1.30pm 

There will be no school lunch on this day – more information to follow….  

Little Lizards will close at 3pm and there is NO after school club on this day. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



                                                     

 

After School Club Dates 

Please see the dates below for when our after school clubs finish for Christmas. 

Touch Rugby – Thursday 5th December 

Netball – Monday 9th December 

Football – Wednesday 11th December 

The first newsletter of 2020 will inform parents of when these clubs will resume in the Spring term. 

 

Missing Coats 

Four coats are still missing since before half term. Evie, Astrid and Bella in Razorbills class are all 

missing their winter coats and hope that they have been taken home by another child by mistake. 

Evie’s coat is navy blue with a fur hood from M&Co. Astrid’s coat is purple from Mountain Warehouse 

with a distinctive rip on the right arm. Both of these coats have the girls names written in them.  

Bella is missing to green coats, one of which is a Landewednack School coat. If you think your child 

has brought either one home by mistake please could it/they be returned to school.  

Many thanks. 

Future Events and Diary Dates 

Please note that current dates and times may change. This list is updated each week. 

Autumn Term 2019 

Tuesday 19th November –Cross Country – Helston School from 4pm To include an Infant Fun Run 

Thursday 21st November – Seagulls Class Brighter Smiles Dental Programme (First application) 

Tuesday 26th November – School Association Christmas Fayre 2-4pm in the school hall 

Thursday 5th December – Last Touch Rugby session of the term 

Friday 6th December – Lizard Lifeboat Christmas Carolaire - Our choir will be in attendance 

Monday 9th December – Last Netball session of the term 

Wednesday 11th December – School & Little Lizards Christmas Lunch Day 

Wednesday 11th December – Last Football Club session of the term 

Friday 13th December 2019 – Christmas Jumper Day 

Tuesday 17th December – Infant Nativity from 2pm in the school hall 

Wednesday 18th December - Infant Nativity from 2pm in the school hall 

Thursday 19thDecember – Junior Carol Service. St Wynwallow Church at 6.30pm 

Friday 20th December – Christmas party and break up for the holidays at 1.30pm 

Spring Term 2020 

Monday 6th January – Return to school & Little Lizards – Happy New Year!  

Tuesday 21st January – Cross Country League, Mullion School from 4pm 

Monday 24th February 2020 - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED 

Tuesday 24th March – Cross Country – Helston Community College from 4pm 

Summer Term 2020 

Tuesday 28th April 2020 – Cross Country – Mullion School from 4pm 

Tuesday 19th May - Cross Country Fun Run – Mullion School from 4pm 

Thursday 11th June – Seagulls Class Brighter Smiles Dental Programme (Second application) 

Tuesday 21st July – Break Up for the Summer Holiday @1.30pm 

Wednesday 22nd July - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED 

Thursday 23rd July - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED 

 

Please also check our school website calendar for further important dates and information. 

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk 

http://www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk/

